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	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION/ACTION
	FOLLOW-UP

	Introduction of MOUs and publication of guidelines
Update on CYP2D6 guidelines

CYP2C19 

Guidelines in general
	Mary Relling and Rachel Tyndale discussed the idea that CPIC members may be asked to sign a very general MOU for membership in CPIC. A more specific MOU would be created for every gene-specific guideline developed---with possible additions with the addition of new drugs linked to the gene.

In addition, the idea of submitting CPIC gene/drug guidelines for publication in peer-reviewed journals was discussed in concept. This would follow the model that has been used for curating and updating PharmGKB pathways and VIP genes; publication has been helpful in giving credit to those who do the work, in bringing eyes to the more detailed content at PharmGKB, and of course the formal peer review process can be helpful in improving the content. It was mentioned that we may need a contingency plan if the peer review process (for publication) seeks to impose changes on CPIC’s guidelines that are not endorsed by the CPIC authors.

Todd Sklar led a discussion of progress on CYP2D6 guidelines, which he has begun to work on with Andrea Gaedigk. The propose 5 topics for CYP2D6 gene information: what phenotype is predicted for alleles, allele frequency by ethnicity, which alleles should be tested for, how genotype/phenotype relationships may be modified by other factors, and scoring systems to translate alleles into genotypes/phenotypes. Kris Crews also circulated and discussed a draft of CYP2D6 testing guidelines implemented at St. Jude. There was some discussion of commercial methods for genotyping. There was also discussion that the guidelines might need to encompass multiple layers/end users; that there might need to be a succinct version (more clinically oriented) and a detailed version (for experts and laboratory-based individuals), and that this multiple-layer audience would need to be considered as we evaluate publication options.

The complexity of CYP2D6 genotypes reminded the group it should continue work on one or more simpler genes (e.g. CYP2C19), so that templates for guidelines could be developed that encompass both complex and simpler examples. 
James Hoffman briefly reviewed resources on developing clinical guidelines, and drafted (circulated) a document with elements to consider including in our drug/gene pair guidelines. There should be some efficiency; the gene-related information should be able to be well-summarized in one effort, and how it applies to individual drugs can be layered upon the gene summary.


	Teri Klein and Rachel Tyndale will provide more information on MOUs and publications in the future.

Todd Sklar will continue to work with Andrea, with Dennis O’Kane, and with Kris Crews to further develop draft CYP2D6 guidelines.

Alan Shuldiner volunteered to assist in development of CYP2C19 (with clopidogrel) guidelines. (Daniel Mueller and Jim Kennedy already volunteered too). 

Gene-specific groups should consider these elements in building their guidelines.



Mary V. Relling, PharmD
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